- Dr. E. H. Lapp (Trin. '96), of Williamson, N.Y., paid a brief visit to this city during the holiday season.
- Dr. C. A. Page (Trin. '99), resident physician, Toronto General Hospital, '99-00, was married to Miss Laura Tudhope, Toronto, December 12th.
- Dr. W. F. Maybury (Tor. '97), house surgeon, Toronto General Hospital, '97-'98, Ottawa, came to Toronto, December 21st, and spent the Christmas holidays with relatives here.
- Dr. Parfitt, formerly of Toronto, who has been for some time at Saranac, had an attack of influenza about the middle of December, but when last heard from his condition was much improved.
- Dr. Theo. Coleman (Tor. '93), who has been practising in Toronto for the last two years, will in the future reside in North Ontario, where he has received a permanent medical appointment.
- Prof. Ramsay Wright and Dr. Primrose, of Toronto, started for Baltimore, December 26th, to attend the joint meeting of the American Science Associations. While in Baltimore Prof. Wright was the guest of Prof. Wm. Osler.
- Dr. Marshal Dean (Tor. '99), resident physician Toronto General Hospital '99-'00, Fort William, is now recovering from a somewhat severe attack of septicemia. He spent his Christmas holidays at his former home, Brighton, and passed through Toronto on his return to Fort William early in January.
- Dr. Higgins, on his way east from British Columbia, visited the bacteriological stations at Minneapolis and Detroit, and then returned to the government experimental station at Outremont, Montreal, where he is now engaged under the supervision of Prof. McEachren in making experiments in regard to tuberculosis in cattle.

The many friends of Dr. Harry B. Anderson, Prof. of Pathology, Trinity Medical College, will be glad to learn that he has almost, if not entirely, recovered from his severe attack of sciatica after an illness of about two weeks in Toronto. He spent three weeks at the Welland, St. Catharines, and returned to Toronto, December 22nd.

We regret to state that Dr. Price-Brown, of Toronto, has not been in the best of health for some weeks. He left Toronto, December 22nd, for Ashville, South Carolina, where he expects to spend the rest of the winter. We sincerely hope, and have every reason to believe that he will return to Toronto in the spring with his health and vigor fully restored.